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June 15, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance making a supplemental appropriation of $29,152,237 to the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network (PSERN) levy and $54,998,975 to the project in the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network Capital Improvement Fund.  As you will recall, the Council placed a proposed levy measure on the April 2015 election ballot by the adoption of Ordinance No. 17993.  The measure enabled voters to decide whether to approve a levy to pay for the replacement of the current public safety emergency radio system.  The current system must be replaced soon to avoid system degradation due to its age and the loss of vendor support. King County voters approved that measure.  In addition, this project has been selected to meet Mandatory Phased Appropriation (MPA) requirements.
In order to begin construction of the new network, the Council must set up a special revenue fund for levy proceeds and provide budget appropriation to transfer funding from that fund to the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network Capital Improvement Fund.  In addition, the department has requested authority to hire 4 full time employees (rather than using temporary employees) to implement the project.  It is anticipated that these positions will be required throught the end of the project.
This proposed ordinance, if adopted, will also provide appropriation to the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network Capital Improvement Fund to pay for capital project expenditures related to Phase 3 of the PSERN project, which corresponds to the Final Design and a portion of the Implementation Phases.  Approximately $163 million of the Implementation budget will be proposed in 2017 with supporting MPA documentation.  Per MPA requirements, additional documentation is provided as an attachment to this letter.  The attachment includes a description of alternatives, a risk assessment summary, an independent cost estimate, and a vendor scope of work that addresses the status of environmental issues and permitting, acquisitions and other technical land use issues.  The project baseline is not yet complete, but will be available in the coming months as the final design phase progresses.  Lastly, as referenced above, funding for this project has been secured. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This legislation is an essential step in the construction of a new emergency communication system that will improve the safety of the public and our first responders.  This ordinance supports the Justice and Safety objective of the King County Strategic Plan by supporting safe communities.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, PSERN Project, King County Information Technology, at 206-263-8047.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


William Kehoe, Chief Information Officer, King County Information 
    Technology (KCIT)

David Mendel, Project Director, PSERN Project, KCIT
Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, PSERN Project, KCIT
